Key Communicator



Home of the Farmers



7090 North Road 2 East Monte Vista, Colorado 81144

Phone: 719 852-4023 Fax: 719 852-9890 Web Site: http://sargent.k12.co.us





September 26, 2017

Key Communicator packets are posted monthly on our website.

They contain a copy of Board Highlights and other school information.

If you prefer to have a copy mailed to you, please call 852-4023.

We appreciate your support!

Sargent School District RE-33J Meeting of September 25, 2017

BOARD HIGHLIGHTS

David Steinert, President

Eric Pfannenstiel. Vice President

David Bower, Treasurer

Gina Mitchell, Secretary

Heather Paulson, Member

Employment

The resignation of Junior High Volleyball Coach, Janine Hartliep was approved, with appreciation for service. Employment of Substitute Teachers Kaylee Mondragon and Amanda Andrews, and Junior High Volleyball Coach, Paige Morgan were also approved. In addition approval was given to a list of teacher contract addendums with educational step increases.

Requisitions

The following requisitions were approved: \$5,000 for reimbursement of moving expenses for Superintendent, Greg Slover and \$6,000 to US Tractor for a lawn tractor/mower.

Board Policy Revisions

The Board reviewed and approved revisions to board policy GCA-R-1, Professional Staff Positions (AD Job Descriptions) for second reading and adoption.

Other Items

The board also approved minutes of previous meetings and financial reports for August, and one student work-study agreement.

Discussion Items

Discussion included a Board Candidate Forum; the forum will be hosted by the National Honor Society in October. Details will be determined soon, and will be posted on the board page of the website, published in the newspaper and sent via Messenger to parents.

Next Meeting:

The next regular meeting of the board will be on Monday, October 23rd at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.



View Sargent's website at www.sargent.k12.co.us and like us on Facebook!



Sargent Junior/Senior High Students of the Month September 2017

Front Row (left to right)
Jaimie Gomez, 12th, Kendra Sears, 10th
Back Row (left to right)
Danielle Goodnight, 11th, Marcus Lopez, 9th, Alexandrea Paulson, 7th, Whitney Brimhall, 8th

We would like to share Secondary Art Teacher, Annie Troncoso 's work outside of the classroom with you ...



Portrait of Young Parents



Patience



San Antonio River — Plein Air Painting



Bear by Line

FOURTH ANNUAL INVITATIONAL NEW MEXICO PAINTERS EXHIBITION

September 17 through October 25, 2017



Annette Troncoso was among the artists displaying their work



News from the Music Parents and Mrs. Hefner --

We are excited to share with you that we are in the process of ordering new instruments for the music classroom. These instruments will be used with a drum program called World Music Drumming. This program not only covers multicultural learning, but also teaches the students listening skills, learning new instruments, working in groups and independent music reading skills.

We would also like to start a class guitar program in the future, starting at the 6th grade level. There are currently no fees associated with the music class. Grants are available, but not everything is covered.

Any donations are greatly appreciated to help support the music education of our students and promote growth within the music program in the Sargent community. Please feel free to contact Heather Hefner (music teacher) at the Elementary school at the end of the school day with any questions or donations.

Thank You for your support!

Mrs. Hefner and the Music Parents Committee

Sargent Farmers Homecoming 2017

The Class of 2019 would like to invite you to the Homecoming Community Dinner

7:00-8:00 PM Tailgate Dinner Wednesday October 11
Ribs, Wings, Chips Desserts and Drinks provided by the
Junior Class parents (Donations will help to support
the Junior Class for prom Activities

Please plan to stick around for an all new Bonfire event. The Juniors will unveil a new version of the Sargent Bonfire